Another project of Parent Power

My good friends,

Sharing with you a new year gift to the visually impaired in my state.

After 3½ years effort working with Ministry of Education, the Inclusive Program at primary level for the visually impaired in Penang finally come into reality effective Jan/4, 2010.  This is the project initiated by Family Support Network for the VI in Penang after attended ICEVI World Blind Conference in KL, July/2006.   

Hamilton school located at Greenlane is chosen to run the inclusive program starting tomorrow.  While some parents are still not so confident about this “new program” in the town, 5 students (2 std1, 1 std3 & 2 std4) will be reporting to the program for the start.  The program will be running by 2 resource (SPED) teachers and assist by 1 teacher assistant.  A resource room with all necessary equipments is in the mid of setting up also. 

Our next challenge from this project will be our children who are following the program.  Adaptation to the inclusive environment and the acceptance from their sighted peers are my worries right now.

Lesson learned from this mega project is determination; persistency and never never never give up are the keys of success.  Working with our government for a few projects, I have a feeling that parent’s voice are taking into consideration.  But we need to be a little bit patient and escalation needs to be in place at the right time.

 

Cheers,
Alvin Teoh
